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Planning Council Minutes 

Wednesday, February 15, 2017 
5:30 pm to 7:00 pm 

St. Augustine Health/Ursuline Piazza 
Campus 7801 Detroit Avenue, Cleveland, 

OH 44102 
 

Start: 5:45 End: 7:15 Co-chair: Terry Allan 
Moment of Silence 
Welcome and 
Introductions Public 
Comment Opportunity 
None 
 
Approval of Agenda, February 15, 2017 
Motion: Melissa Federman Seconded: James Stevenson  
VOTE: In Favor: 18 Oppose: 0 Abstain: 0 
 
Approval of the Minutes, January 18, 2017 
Motion:  Chris Ritter    Seconded: Max Rodas  
VOTE: In Favor: 16 Oppose: 0 Abstain: 2 
 
Ryan White Part B Update – Susan DiCocco 
3 updates 

1. March 8, 2017 in Columbus, is the next combined meeting of the HIV Community Prevention 
and Planning Group and Part B Advisory Group meeting. If interested contact Susan for more 
info. 

2. Subcommittees are being formed for each of the Integrated Plan goals.  The goals are: Data 
to Care HIV Care Continuum; Increase targeted testing; PrEP;  Housing; Linkage to Care; 
Statewide Quality Improvement-focused on Viral suppression; Decrease new infections 
among youth and aging. This was discussed in great length in the Executive meeting. 

3. They are in the process of updating our Part B & OHDAP Ryan White Application database 
(RWAD), online, new features. If there are any recommendation let Susan know. 

Grantee Report – Melissa Rodrigo 

a. Administrative Update 
a. State Integrated Plan Committee continuing to in 2017. I have requested PC identify a 

committee to address ongoing local actions/progress of the plan. Recommendation of 

the grantee for PC and local Prevention to a have 2 joint meetings a year. 

b. Clinical Quality Management committee conducted a meeting on February 13th to review 

local data and the disparities tool. 

c. RFP review took place January 27th for the FY17 grant year with an option to extend 

(2) additional years. 

d. Housing Focused Needs Assessment work is ongoing working with the PC Quality 
committee. 

e. ODH proceeding with a needs assessment for next year. Local involvement will be with 

the PC QI committee draft documents were provided to the co-chair and facilitator. 

f. The Estimated Unobligated Carryover was submitted and approved by HRSA. 
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g. Core Medical Waiver application for FY17 services was submitted to HRSA. Thank you to 

Claire Boettler for putting it together since the RW team is short staffed. Possibly being 

notified this week. 

h. Initial award will consist of 70% of formula and 40% of the MAI award. The total dollar 

amount is 2,163,079.00 budget negotiations meeting are scheduled with partial contracts 

to follow. The full award amount and expected date of arrival is unknown. The grantee 

office is work on final contracts and budgets as well as closing out the grant. 

 

b. FY2016 Utilization Update 

 Please note the split is 78.57% Core and 21.43% Support. The total expenditure is 
76.43%. This number is based on spending is based on ten months equally 83% 
percent of the award with a 2.5 variance.  In FY15 we were at 70 % of expenditures. 

 No service categories in red since reallocation. 

 Green = underutilization,  White = on target, Red = Over utilization 
 

Medicaid Update – Christy Nicholls 
10,000 applications are pending, 25% over 90 days. Cuyahoga County Jobs and Family Services Contact 
info sheet is available as handout. Some agencies have new locations; West Shore is moving to Old 
Brooklyn Center. 
A question was asked regarding Medicaid Expansion. A: No word regarding Medicaid expansion. 
Q: Could she bring data for the other counties not just Cuyahoga? A. She will look into it for the March 
meeting. 
 
Planning Council Training 
Sharron Harris projected and presented the importance of the PSRA. She discussed in great detail 
what is involved and why by presenting a power point. A preliminary schedule for gathering info was 
shared. She also conducted a brief training on the Planning Council’s decision-making process. She 
stressed that ideas need to start within the subcommittees for approval, it then goes to the 
Executive for approval, and if approved, then goes to Full PC. 
Planning Council Business 
Committee Reports 

a. Community Liaison Committee – Naimah O’Neal 
The committee discussed the presentation of the Youth Summit Abstract which will need a 
vote. Members will present at other group meetings along with having their community 
forums. It’s important to get input from the community. Chris Ritter made a motion to 
approve submission of the Abstract for the Youth Summit, it was Seconded: James Stevenson 
VOTE: In Favor: All Oppose: 0 Abstain: 0 
*Point made that it is all Planning Council member’s responsibility to spread the word 
and recruit for new members. 

b. Strategy & Finance – Sharron Harris 
The committee reviewed the draft PSRA work plan for the upcoming grant year and 
establish a PSRA workgroup.  They are looking for volunteers for work group – Tracy 
Johnson, Marlene Robinson-Statler and James Stevenson have volunteered. An FYI to the 
committee, Darryl Fore will return next month. 
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c. Membership, Retention & Marketing – Chris Ritter 

Finalized the attendance plan, will present in March. Reviewed last year’s attendance, new 
policy will start March 1, 2017. Open nominations are still in progress, 4 applicants will be 
scheduled for interviews. Training: “How to chair” and “Robert’s rules”, are set for the 
March meeting.  Work group to develop leave of absence – see Naimah and Brenda. 

d. Quality – Jason McMinn 
Met today 
Emily Campbell reviewed the focused housing needs assessment. The final report is due 

February 28th and will report findings in March. The committee finalized the SOW for 
2017/18. Kate Burnett-Bruckman presented the cascade. Robert Watkins was asked to 
explain his housing initiative. 

 

Other Business – May is a joint integrated Prevention & Care discussion guests are invited to speak. 
Public Comments - Tracy Johnson, Safe on Scene gives a “thanks” for the turnout. 
Safe on Scene will close at 5:00 pm this week, no meeting Saturday. Announcements - 
Kimberlin reminded members to complete and turn in their feedback forms. 
Adjournment 
Motion: James Stevenson Seconded: Marlene Robinson-Statler 

 

Staff: Sharron Harris, Pam Ditlevson, Melissa Rodrigo 
Guest: Jeffrey S Mazo, Kim Rodas, Emily Campbell, Robert Toth, Thomas O’Donnell, Doug Vest. Christy Nicholls, 
Anthony J. Forbes, Vino Sundaram 

 
 


